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March 23, 2020

Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 
Are there any cases of COVID-19 on Marco Island?

· None that we are aware of.  

Where can I get local information on what is happening on Marco Island?

· The City of Marco Island website: https://www.cityofmarcoisland.com/
Are the beaches closed?
· Collier County has closed Tiger Tail and South Beach.  The City of Marco Island has closed all public beach access and beach parking lots including Resident’s Beach parking.
Are the restaurants and bars closed?

· Governor DeSantis issued an Executive Order on March 20 prohibiting all restaurants and food establishments within the State of Florida to suspend on-premises food consumption for customers.  Establishments may continue to provide delivery or take-out services.

What other facilities are closed?

· The schools, library, museum, Mackle Park (inside) Racquet Center (inside) are closed.  Outside facilities at Mackle Park (walking path, playground) are open as well as the courts at the Racquet Center.  
· Effective March 24, City Hall is closed to the public until further notice. Please conduct any business by calling:
Utilities Customer Service: 239-394-3880

Building & Permitting: 239-389-5059

Public Works: 239-389-5000

General Questions: 239-389-5000

COVID Hotline: 866-799-6121

Are the churches closed?  Is the Easter Sunrise Service Cancelled?
· Yes, most have gone to virtual services and the Easter Sunrise Service is cancelled. Check with your parish or synagogue for details.

Is the bridge closed? 

· No.

Is it safe to swim in the community pool?

· You should contact your homeowner’s association. Many associations have elected to close the pool in order to limit contact between individuals.

Can I conduct my business with the City online?
· Yes, you can pay your water bill, apply for a permit or schedule a building inspection all online.  Here is the link to the Citizen Self Service portal on the City’s website: https://www.cityofmarcoisland.com/building/page/citizen-self-service
I don’t feel well, where can I get tested?

· You should call your doctor to arrange for a test or call the Collier County Health Department at (239) 252-7300 or 1-866-779-6121.
Where can I donate money to support the Marco Island community?

· You can donate online at www.cfcollier.org or mail your check to Community Foundation of Collier County at 1110 Pine Ridge Road, Suite 200, Naples, FL  34108.  Donations should be marked as Marco Island
I’m a worker who has lost their job, where can I get help?

· Access the information on what resources are available by dialing 211.
I’m a small business owner whose business is impacted, where can I get help?
· The Marco Island Chamber of Commerce can direct you to the available resources.  Their phone number is (239) 394-7549

Where can I get more information about COVID-19?
· The Health Department has a 24-hour call center, call (866) 799-6121.
50 Bald Eagle Drive, Marco Island, Florida 34145

(239) 389-5000 Fax (239) 389-4359

www.cityofmarcoisland.com

